Council meeting TOWN OF LEWISVILLE FEB 24, 2022 6:30 PM

The Town Board of the Town of Lewisville, IN, met at the Houston Brick Meeting area on Feb. 24, 2022 @ 6:30 to open bids for the Resurfacing project to some of the streets in Lewisville.

At 6:30 John Newhouse, President opened the public meeting with the Pledge to the Flag.

Roll was called: Present

Monica Altman, Vice President Richard Craig Jayana Posey, Clerk Treasurer

John Ellison from Kieser Consulting opened the bids for the Resurfacing of First St. South from St Rd 40 to the Overpass, 5th St. North of St Rd 40 to Helen Blvd, and Vine ST (8th St), North from St Rd 40 to Cardinal Lane. After all the bids were read Richard Craig made a motion to approve the lowest bid from Floyd Crim and Sons, Inc. for the amount of \$54,347.75, for the resurfacing project. Motion passed 2-0.

Discussion on body cameras for the Town Reserve. Richard Craig made a motion to approve the purchase of three body cameras from Shirley Police dept. at a cost of \$250.00 each. Motion passed 2-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 2-0.

John Newhouse President

Monica Altman, Vice President

Attest:

Jayana Posey, Clerk Treasurer

